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Ketterlinus Elementary School….where we learn, love and laugh.  

Dear KES Family and Friends, 
 
    Thank you for submitting your applica-
tion to volunteer at KES. I have processed 
all of the applications submitted for this 
school. If you submitted a new application this school year 
but did not receive an email from me, please email me to re-
quest that  I check your volunteer status.  The first field 
trip of the school year was this week. The students and par-
ent chaperones were excitedly waiting for the bus. Don’t 
miss the opportunity to experience this same fun during the 
school year. Life is all about memory making. Come be a part 
of all of the memory making at KES.  
     Below is a list of volunteer opportunities at KES . Please 
let me know if you are available to help.  
*Lunch room volunteers to assist our kindergarten and first 
graders from 11:15 to 11:45 a.m.  
*Volunteers to help our younger students with sight words 
each morning from 8:00 a.m. to 8:20 a.m.  
*Volunteers to assist with tutoring in “The Cove”, our after-
school program.  
     I hope that you have a wonderful weekend.  
 
Michelle  

Student of  the Week 
VPK:  Cailin Law 
Kindergarten:  Sophie Davis, Eleanor Charette, Gabrielle Duncan 
1st Grade: Will Killebrew, Drostan Mitchell, Dylan Rogers, Brandi 
Scofield, Emma Campbell Strickland, Tahjjay Bartley 
2nd Grade:  Avery Simmerson, Ricardo Sindicic, Mason Taylor 
3rd  Grade:  Ashton Akam, Joseph Solana, Ashlyn Voutour, Gael 
Rivera 
4th Grade:  Aurelia Baker, Isabella Fusaro, Andrew Carter,  
5th Grade:  Kate Lloyd, Cullen Richardson 

Flu Season 

 

As we enter cold and flu season, here are some tips to 

reduce the spread of germs and viruses, including the 

enterorvirus D68. 
 
What can be done to reduce the risk of infection? 

*Wash hands often. Avoid touching your eyes, nose and 
mouth.  

*Avoid sharing cups or eating utensils with people who are sick. 

*Disinfect frequently touched surfaces (e.g., toys and doorknobs). 

*Stay home and see your health care provider if you are ill. 

Children who experience difficulty breathing with cold symptoms should be evaluated 

by a health care provider.  

http://www.cdc.gov/flu/about/season/flu-season-2014-

2015.htm#.VBB8wdGa5CQ.email 

PTO NEWS 
 

The school year has started off with a great start! Thank you 
to all who attended our first PTO meeting.  I was excited to 
see so many new faces!  As a reminder, our PTO meetings are 
the first Tuesday of each month at 7:45am. Everyone is invited 
to attend.  Childcare is provided.  I want to welcome Christine 
Montufar as our new PTO vice president. Christine has been a 
KES parent for many years and will be a great asset. We are 
still in need of volunteers for the following positions:  Fall 
Fundraiser, Spring Fundraiser and Spring Fling. Please don't be 
intimidated by these positions....there are many helping hands 
to assist you.  These projects help raise much needed funds 
for our school. If you you are interested, please contact me at 
newmangang@outlook.com or my cell 806-2996.  
 
Our KES family looks great in our newly designed t-shirts!  I 
know that sizing has been a little bit of an issue, especially with 
the women's V-necks , so please let me know if you need an 
exchange. 
 
Thank you!  
Amy Newman 

Dear KE S Families – 

 

Congratulations Ketterlinus students, parents and staff!  I received a 

call from the Florida Department of Education this week to notify me 

that Ketterlinus was one of the TOP 5 schools in the state of Florida 

that participated in the Summer Literacy Challenge.   We were told to 

expect a visit from Mrs. Scott sometime in the Fall.   The Summer 

Literacy Challenge was a program created by Mrs. Scott to promote 

summer reading.   Research shows that students who do not read 

during the summer can lose up to one month of reading progress. 

 

In addition to that achievement, Michelle Moore, Ashly Power, 

Amanda Strange, and I were thrilled to accept the state’s Five Star 

School Award and Golden School Award.  The Golden School 

Award is to recognize public schools with exemplary volunteer pro-

grams.  The Five Star School Award is presented annually to those 

schools that have shown evidence of exemplary community involve-

ment. In order to earn Five Star school recognition, a school must 

show documentation that it has achieved 100% of the established 

criteria in the categories of:  

**Business partnerships 
**Family Involvement 
**Volunteerism 
**Student Community Service 
** School Advisory Councils 
I was so proud to see the hard work of  our community, families and 

staff recognized.  Thank you so much for your continued support for 

our school. It  helps our students reach their fullest academic, social 

and emotional potential.   It truly takes a community, and our com-

munity ROCKS! 

Have a wonderful weekend!  The weather finally seems to be turning 

a bit cooler.  We are looking forward to having our community par-

ticipate in the annual Pink Up the Pace 5k in early October.   We will 

have a school block party following the race.  Look for details in next 

week’s newsletter, if you are interested. 

 

Have a fabulous weekend! 

 

 
Kathy Tucker 

Principal 

 

STATE OF THE SCHOOLS 

 

Presented by Joseph G. Joyner, Ed.D 

Monday, Octber 6, 2014 

5:30 p.m. to 6:30 p.m.  

School Board Auditiorium 

 

Come hear the vision of the St. Johns County School District, cele-

brate last year’s accomplishments, and  outline plans for the current 

school year.  

Please remember to submit your volunteer application for the 2014/2015 school year. Applications are valid for 3 years from the date of the original 
application. If you would like to know the status of your application, please email Michelle Moore at michelle.moore@stjohns.k12.fl.us.  Your cleared 
volunteer status will allow you to enter pass the front office for special events, lunch with your child and for Parent/Teacher conferences.  
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*~* Dates to Remember *~* 
 

10/03   Character Counts Celebration @ 8:45 a.m. 

10/09   Curriculum Night(6:00-7:00 p.m)-Kindergarten Only 

10/07    PTO meeting @ 7:45 a.m. 

10/ 14   SAC meeting @7:45 a.m. 

10/21   Spirit Night at Zaxby’s from 5:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m 

 

       LUNCH SCHEDULE FOR WEEK OF September 22th 
rd 

 

                          

 

 

Tuesday 

 

Mini Corn Dogs 

Mini Cheese Ravioli 

Spinach & Romaine 

 Salad 

Corn 

Mixed Fruit 

Garlic Breadstick 

Choice of Milk 

Thursday 

 

Hamburger 

Homestyle Chicken 

Sandwich 

Roasted Potato Wedges 

Baked Beans 

Pears 

Choice of Milk 

Friday 

 
Chicken Nuggets  

Hot Dog 

Cherry Tomato 

&Celery Dippers 

Sweet Potato Puffs 

Choice of 100% Juice 

White Wheat Roll 

Monday 
 

Homestyle Mac & Cheese 

BBQ Chicken Max Snax 

Steamed Broccoli Florets 

Green Beans 

Apple Sauce 

Sliced Apples 

Choice of Milk 

Wednesday 
 

Cheese or Pepperoni Pizza 

Fajita Chicken Salad 

Carrot & Cucumber 

Dippers 

Sweet Peas 

Fresh Apple Slices 

Garlic Breadstick 

Choice of Milk 

 

BRAIN POP 
Ketterlinus is proud to announce that staff and students have 
access to Brain Pop, Jr., Brain Pop and BrainPop Es-
panol.  In traditional, blended, and "flipped" learning settings, 
BrainPOP supports individual, team, and whole-class learn-
ing. At school and in informal learning environments, the 
characters help introduce new topics and illustrate complex 
concepts.  BrainPOP was conceived by Avraham Kadar, 
M.D., an immunologist and pediatrician, as a creative way to 
explain difficult concepts to his young patients. Parents can 
download an app to use at home. Username:   Ketterlinus 

Password:   brainpop 

Field Trip Costs 
 
When calculating fees for field trips, we must 
estimate the cost of buses. Buses are calculat-
ed on an average fee per hour, per bus, by our 
district transportation department. Field trip 
calculations are  based on the total number of students who might 
participate in the field  trip. Bus calculations are added to these costs.  
Although we are unable to give an exact cost for buses, but we do 
everything possible to keep our trip costs at a minimum for our stu-
dents. In most cases, there is  an overage left at the end each trip. 
Any overages from each class will then be carried forward to offset 
the cost of a future field trip.  If you have any questions, please feel 
free to contact our school bookkeeper, Mrs. Hairston at 547-8542. 

Learn to Type 
 

Computer skills are becoming a fundamental part of education.  Students 
that learn to type efficiently and use basic computer functions have a signifi-
cant advantage over students who do not have keyboard or computer expe-
rience. With a small investment of time, students can improve their typing 
skills at home.  There has been a noticeable difference with students prac-
ticing 3-4 times a week for 10-15 minutes each time.  

www.keybr.com/ 

www.typingweb.com 

http://www.bbc.co.uk/schools/typing/ 

http://bigbrownbear.co.uk/learntotype/ 

Will Your Child Be Ready for  FSA? 
 

Parents of 3rd, 4th, and 5th graders-Please go to the link below to 
view the new Florida State Assessment that replaces FCAT this 
year.  The website has a ton of resources for parents.    The new 
assessment  is more rigorous to match the standards we are  
teaching.  
 
http://www.fsassessments.org/ 

News from Guidance 
 

Gifted Screening Available  

Parents may request that their child be screened for the gifted 

program by October 31st.  

All second grade students will be screened, unless their parent opts out of this 

screening. If your child is not in second grade and you would like him/her screened, 

please call or email the school counselor, Mrs. McCutcheon, at 547-8545 or 

mccutcs@stjohns.k12.fl.us 

 

The identification and establishing eligibility for the gifted program is a yearlong 

process. After the screening, if a child scores high enough, he/she will be referred 

to our school psychologist and will be given an individual IQ test. 

Target RED Card 
Please remember to choose KES as the school that will receive 
1% of ALL your purchases made at Target.  This is an easy way 
for you to help Target “Take Charge” of education. We recently 
received a check in the amount of $1151.54 from Target. Keep 
shopping!!  

Help Us Earn Money For OUR School 
 
You can help our school unlock a world of possibili-
ties. All you need is a pair of scissors. This is how it 
works: Find Box Tops from hundreds of different 
products, clip the Box Top label from every package, 
then send it in with your child. For every Box Top 

collected, ten cents is donated to KES.  Please place the Box Tops in a 
Ziploc bag, then print the name of your  child’s teacher on the front.  
This is an easy way to earn money for our school.  The summer Box Top 
contest raised over $500.00!!  Fifty students participated in collecting  
hundreds of Box Tops. The student that collected the most was Reagen 
Alexander with 263!!  
Thank you to Elizabeth Masters and Amy Sweeney for being our Box 
Top Co-Coordinators. We appreciate both of you for volunteering to 
count thousands of Box Tops each month.  
A Box Top collection form will be sent home with your child to help 
make collecting fun. Thank you for helping us to raise money for our 
school!  

News From Ms. Height 
The Dynamic Dolphins Chorus began last week and had a great 
first rehearsal! Registration is now closed. Stay tuned for more 
information about our concert date and time. 

Pink Up The Pace 

On October  4th @ 8:00 a.m., , the city of St. Augustine will be a 

sea of pink as runner s and walkers participate in the Pink Up 

The Pace 5k to raise money for the  uninsured and underinsured 

in the early detection of breast cancer and to increase public 

awareness of the importance of early detection.  Several of our 

staff members and parents have been affected by breast cancer 

so we want to show them our support. Please join us as we run /

walk as a KES team. A school block party  for our staff, parents 

and students will be held immediately after the race in the KES 

playground area.   Look for details in next week’s newsletter.   
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